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link to my 

blog,  
“The Pulse”.   

Road to  
Innovation  

Greetings Riverside Community, 
 

We made it to the end of an unusually challenging calendar year. We should all 
be proud with the way we approached life at Riverside with protocols, rules, 
timetable changes and a long hiatus in events and sports. Way to go, Rapids, 
and here’s hoping that next year is much, much better for us all! Although many 
things did change this fall, we managed to keep some traditions going despite the 
pandemic. That includes our Christmas Hamper program affiliated with Share. 
Thank you to all those who helped keep it going this December.  
 

Coming in 2021 are two very busy months in January and February. January 
brings us parent conferences (Jan 13), grade 8 parent info night (Jan 13th also), 
grade 9-11 parent info session (yes… also Jan 13th). February is the start of 
Quarter 3, a launch of our Move 4 Mana program, and the all-important course 
selection process for students returning in September 2021. Much more 
information will be sent out about all of these events, both via email and on our 
website. 
  
Please remember to support our Musical Theatre program by tuning in to their 
livestream (Covid friendly) events and donating in lieu of tickets. Also, we would 
appreciate it if all drivers who drop off students in the darker hours of the morning 
please slow down and pay careful attention to crosswalks.  We've had a few 
near-misses and we never want to see any injuries happen to anyone. Thank you 
for your assistance. 
 

Grade 10's that have English or Math in Quarter 2: please note that we have 
scheduled your Numeracy and/or Literacy assessments at the end of Q2. Watch 
for more information via the app, announcements, and in the foyer. 
 
Thank you to our Leadership Class for organizing the spirit week which was a 
great success. Grade colours are alive and well!  
 

Wishing all of the families in the Riverside Community a very happy, safe, and 
restful holiday! As Dr. Henry told us, please remember to forego the December 
gatherings. We will all be rewarded by your due diligence.  
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 
 

Mr. Bruneau, Ms. McKay, Mr. Giles, and Mr. Hyde 
Riverside Administrative Team 
 

 
Jon Bruneau, Principal 
jbruneau@sd43.bc.ca 
Ms. Sharon McKay Mr. Jason Giles Mr. J.J. Hyde 
shmckay@sd43.bc.ca  jgiles@sd43.bc.ca jhyde@sd43.bc.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

Our mission is to provide exemplary programs 
that challenge and inspire all learners to become 
reflective, caring and responsible citizens.  We 
are committed to fostering a safe school 
community in which diversity is respected, and 
learners are encouraged to achieve their full 
potential. 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

December 18 
Schools close for Winter Vacation (last day in 
session) 
December 21 – Jan. 1, 2021 
Winter Vacation 
January 04 
Schools re-open after Winter Vacation 
Switch Hybrid 
January 08 
Q2 Midterm Report Card 
January 25-29 
Assessment Week 
January 27 
Capstone Presentations 2:00 PM 
January 29 
Last day Q2 
February 1 
Pro D Day 
February 2 
1st day Q3 
February 5 
Q2 Final Report 
February 10 
Capstone Presentations 12:00 – 2:30 PM 
February 15 
BC Family Day 

 

ÉCOLE RIVERSIDE SECONDARY 
2215 Reeve Street, Port Coquitlam, B.C.  V3C 6K8  604 941-6053  FAX  604 941-2639 
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Help Support Share 
Riverside is once again supporting SHARE this holiday season.  We have always been one of Share’s biggest supporters at 
this time of year and we want to continue the tradition.  As this is not a normal year, we are doing something a little 
different.  Student’s morning class (learning group) will be collecting non-perishable food, unwrapped new toys, 
toiletries, household cleaning supplies, grocery gift cards, and money to support local families in need.  If you have 
something to donate, please send with your child for their morning class.   Thank you so much and Happy Holidays. 
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Careers & Trade Program 
 

 

Attached is the December Edition  of  the Career & Trades Programs newsletter.  Also attached is a poster for the Fire 
Academy.  We have also updated our newsletter to have “clickable” links.  You can now access websites and application 
forms directly from the newsletter.   
 
In this edition we have important information about; 

• Student Feature: Luka from Terry Fox 

• CLC and Career Planning Teacher – important announcement from Joanna Horvath 

• First Aid and Forklift Certification.  Registrations is open! 

• Hear what some of our Alumni are up to now!  SD43 Alumni share their success stories – Tiann, Amy, Jesse and 
Mia. 

Prefer video format?  Watch a slideshow of our newsletter HERE! 
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https://export-download.canva.com/LadSo/DAEJTSLadSo/7330/13812119627.mp4?X-Amz-Algorithm=AWS4-HMAC-SHA256&X-Amz-Credential=AKIAJHKNGJLC2J7OGJ6Q%2F20201130%2Fus-east-1%2Fs3%2Faws4_request&X-Amz-Date=20201130T151831Z&X-Amz-Expires=28523&X-Amz-Signature=e21d74237ea9dfb0019f2d5a161b3904b2bffe68c8a17fcce49cb53a52d06bdd&X-Amz-SignedHeaders=host&response-content-disposition=attachment%3B%20filename%2A%3DUTF-8%27%27SD43%2520CAREER%2520PROGRAMS%2520NEWSLETTER.mp4&response-expires=Mon%2C%2030%20Nov%202020%2023%3A13%3A54%20GMT
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Miscast + Missing You: A Lively Livestream Cabaret will go LIVE, delivering great songs from Broadway 
musicals re-contextualized in response to the present moment, for your entertainment on Wednesday, Dec. 
16th at 7pm. You won’t want to miss our creative and powerful miscasting: students will beam unexpected 
songs and characters direct to your home via the magic of the internet! 
This production, performed by the talented grade 10s and grade 11s of the Musical Theatre class and 
supported by the Performing Arts Leadership team, represents just some of the passion and commitment 
generated out of Riverside’s theatre program. Without a live audience, and following strict safety protocols, we 
persist, we adapt and we innovate.  
Ticket sales are by donation through School Cash Online: Cabaret 2020. 
The livestream can be accessed through this link: https://youtu.be/zyWxG6ST4Ew 
Or follow River’s Edge Theatre on Facebook and on Instagram!  
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https://youtu.be/zyWxG6ST4Ew
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